Community Bulletin



No 4/24 9 May 2024

May the God of our mother Mary
be your fountain of life to bless you
and give you health and happiness,
so that you may be a blessing to your family
and to all who are in your care.



May Jesus, the Son of Mary,
be your Protector to give you strength and health and peace,
so that you may be a refuge and haven for your family.

May the Holy Spirit,
the Lord and giver of life,
shield you from all the powers of darkness
and give you joy in being a mother to your children.
We ask this through Christ our Lord. Amen.

Dear Parents and Carers,

CHANGE TO THE SCHOOL'S MORNING TIMETABLE

Thank you for your cooperation with the change to the morning timetable. As I have communicated previously, I have been monitoring the impact of this change. Earlier in the week I met with the School Advisory Council and we discussed this change. I am very grateful for the advice and wise counsel they provided.

Clearly, the most significant impact has been on the traffic congestion that the change has caused. This has impacted everyone, including neighbouring residents.

Therefore, commencing this week the following routine will commence:

8.30am School Gates open.

Children who arrive from 8.30am will move into the courtyard where they will wait until 8.40am.

The children are supervised by members of staff while they wait to move into their rooms.

8.40am Music will be played notifying all children to move to their classroom.

8.50am Bell will ring.

Classes commence

It is very important that you do not drop the children at school before 8.30am as they are not supervised.

MOTHERS' DAY



Tomorrow we welcome mums, grandmas, nonnas and the significant women in the children's lives to a Mother's Day morning tea.

Starting at 10.00am, you are welcome to go to the classroom of your youngest child in the school where you will visit your children and share in morning tea. You do not need to bring any food with you as it will be provided.

We look forward to seeing you.

WELCOME MR COTTINGHAM

This week we welcome Mr Ben Cottingham to our school in the role of Emmaus Orange (year 6) Home Group Teacher. Ben is an experienced teacher from New Zealand who brings great energy and a desire to form meaningful relationships with the children in his care.

I'm sure that you will join me in making Ben feel welcome.

Kind regards,

Paul Sedunary Principal

SCHOOL NEWS

PHYSICAL EDUCATION



We are now about half way through Grade 3 and 4 swimming program and am pleased to report that things are doing swimmingly well.

The children have a lot of smiles on their faces and seem to be enjoying it. But more importantly, learning some life skills such as increased water awareness, floating, treading water and even the beginnings of the freestyle stroke.

The children will continue this skill progression over the last few weeks of the program including the important water safety session at the end. Clearly needed for a life fully lived

Australia.

Here is what some of the children have been saying about the program:

" I like holding my breath under water for a long time. I can go faster in the water than I used to. It's good to learn so that you don't drown'

" I like learning how to swim. I have learned to hold the kickboard and go under water and blow bubbles. It's good to learn because when we grow up we know how to swim and I can help dad fish"

"I learned how to open my eyes underwater without goggles! It's good to learn because when you grow up you know how to swim"

Mr Carlo Pangillian **Physical Education Teacher**



ANZAC DAY APPEAL

On the occasion of ANZAC day, the student leadership team decided to help our local RSL (Glenroy) raise money through the ANZAC Appeal.

Before selling the items, we went to the classrooms to showcase them and to explain the price range for these items. We sold:

- ANZAC badges = with the word ANZAC, poppies, slouch hats, rosemary, etc.
- ANZAC bag tags
- ANZAC pens
- ANZAC bracelets (by far the most popular item)



We set up a stall and made the items available to the children and staff, both at recess and lunch, on Wednesday 24th, Friday 26th and Monday the 29th April. We even went directly to our Foundation classes to assist them in buying what they wanted.

We are very proud to announce that we raised a grand total of \$1032.40 - thanks to all the children and staff at Good Samaritan Catholic Primary school.

All funds will be used to help returned soldiers and their families.

LEST WE FORGET!

On behalf of the children's school leadership team,

Marcus, Nashwan, Pranav and Ravel

الأهالي ومقدمي الرعاية الاعزاء،

تغيير الجدول الزمنى الصباحي للمدرسة

أشكركم على تعاونكم معنا بخصوص التغيير في الجدول الزمني الصباحي. كما أبلغتكم سابقًا، كنت أراقب تأثير هذا التغيير الزمني عن كثب. في بداية الأسبوع الماضي التقيت بالمجلس الاستشاري للمدرسة وناقشنا هذا التغيير وأنا ممتن جدًا للنصيحة والمشورة الحكيمة التي قدموها لنا بخصوص هذا التغيير.

من الواضح أن التأثير الأكبر لهذا التغيير كان على الازدحام المروري الصباحي الذي تسببه. وقد أثر ذلك على الجميع، بمن فيهم السكان المجاورون (الجيران).

لذلك، بدءًا من هذا الأسبوع، سيبدأ الروتين التالى:

٨:٣٠ صباحا" تفتح البوابات

يدخل الطلاب الى ساحة المدرسة- ممنوع اللعب أو استخدام الكرات

سيتواجد المدرسين للمراقبة في هذه الفترة

٨:٤٠ ستبدأ الموسيقي

يدخل الطلاب إلى صفوفهم- حيث المدرس بانتظارهم

، ٥: ٨ سيرن الجرس الصباحي

تبدأ الدروس التعليمية

من المهم جدًا ألا تترك الأطفال في المدرسة قبل الساعة 8:30 صباحًا لأنهم لا يخضعون للإشراف.

من المهم جدا" أن لا يتواجد الطلاب في المدرسة قبل الساعة ٨:٣٠ حيث لن يكون هناك مراقبة في هذا الوقت.

عيد الام

نرحب يوم الجمعة بجميع الأمهات والجدات والنساء المهمات في حياة الأطفال في شاي صباح عيد الأم.

بدءًا من الساعة 10:00 صباحًا، نرحب بكن للذهاب إلى صف طفلك الأصغر في المدرسة حيث ستزورن أطفالكن وتشاركن شاي الصباح.

ليس هناك اية حاجة لجلب أي طعام معكن لأنه سيتم توفيره لكن.

نتطلع إلى رؤيتكن جميعا".

مرحبا بالسيد كوتينغهام

نرحب هذا الأسبوع بالمدرس الجديد السيد بن كوتينغهام في مدرستنا في صف السادس اورانج . بن مدرس متمرس من نيوزيلندا يجلب معه طاقة كبيرة ورغبة في تكوين علاقات ذات مغزى مع الأطفال المتواجدين في رعايته.

أنا متأكد من أنكم ستنضمون معى للترحيب بالسيد بن بيننا.

أطيب التحيات

Pel

بول سيدنري

مدير المدرسة

اخبار المدرسة

الرياضة

لقد وصلنا منتصف الدروس لبرنامج دروس السباحة لصفوف الثالث والرابع ويسعدني أن أبلغكم بأن الأمور تسير على ما يرام.

تتواجد العديد من الابتسامات على وجوه الطلاب ويبدو أنهم يستمتعون بدروس السباحة الى حد كبير. ولكن الأهم من ذلك، أن الاطفال يتعلمون بعض المهارات الحياتية مثل زيادة الوعي داخل المياه، والعوم، وحتى تعلم السباحة الحرة.

سيستمر الأطفال في التقدم بهذه المهارة خلال الأسابيع القليلة الباقية من البرنامج بما في ذلك جلسة السلامة في المياه المهمة في نهاية البرنامج. من الواضح أن هذه المهارة مطلوبة لحياة افضل للعيش في أستراليا.

إليكم ما قاله بعض الأطفال عن برنامج السباحة:

"أحب حبس أنفاسي تحت الماء لفترة طويلة. يمكنني الذهاب أسرع في الماء مما كنت عليه. من الجيد أن اتعلم حتى لا أغرق

"أحب تعلم السباحة. لقد تعلمت أن أمسك لوحة الركلات وأذهب تحت الماء و القيام بنفخ الفقاعات. من الجيد تعلم السباحة لأنني عندما اكبر سيمكنني من مساعدة أبي في صيد السمك "

"تعلمت كيف أفتح عيني تحت الماء بدون نظارات واقية! من الجيد أن تتعلم لأنك عندما تكبر ستعرف كيف تسبح "

السيد كارلو بانجيليان

مدرس الرياضة

نداء يوم آنزاك

بمناسبة يوم ANZAC، قرر فريق قيادة الطلاب مساعدة RSL المحلي في (Glenroy) على جمع الأموال من خلال نداء ANZAC.

قبل ان نقوم ببيع الايقونات ورموز انزاك، ذهبنا إلى الصفوف الدراسية لعرضها وشرح الاسعار لها. لقد بعنا:

علامات للصدر بكلمة ANZAC، الخشخاش، القبعات المترهلة، إكليل الجبل، إلخ.

علامات حقيبة ANZAC

أقلام ANZAC

أساور ANZAC (كانت الأكثر شعبية)

أقمنا كشكًا وجعلنا الأشياء متاحة للأطفال والموظفين، سواء في الفرصة أو وقت الغداء، يوم الأربعاء 24 والجمعة 26 و الاثنين 29 نيسان. حتى أننا ذهبنا مباشرة إلى صفوف البريب لمساعدتهم في الشراء.

نحن فخورون جدًا بأن نعلن أنه قمنا بجمع 1032.40 دو لارًا - بفضل جميع الأطفال والموظفين في مدرسة كود ساماريتان الابتدائية.

سيتم استخدام جميع الأموال لمساعدة الجنود العائدين من الحرب وعائلاتهم.

لئلا ننسى!

نيابة عن فريق قيادة الطلاب في المدرسة

مار كوس ونشوان وبراناف ورافيل